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30th August 2018
Welcome

We welcome back all the pupils for this new school year and a special welcome to our new pupils – Caleb Sutton, James Draper and Davin Quin. We hope that they will all be very happy during their time in Ballymoney National School. We are also delighted to welcome back our school secretary, Susan, who we really missed last term! 
Aistear Boat

The Aistear Boat arrived last week. It looks fastastic and the pupils will have great fun playing in it. A number of pupils actually came back to school early to try it out! This was entirely funded by the money fundraised by the PTA. Thank you!

School Milk

The cost of school milk for this school year will be €23.24 per pupil. The milk will be delivered from Monday 10th September onwards. If you wish to order milk for your child, please notify us and send the money in to the school by Tuesday 4th September.
Wonderful workers

We are absolutely delighted with all the parents who volunteered and gave their free time willingly over the summer holidays to help out at the school. Many families were involved with moving furniture and maintaining the school grounds over the summer by cutting the grass, watering our vegetable patches and weeding the flower beds. They look great – thank you!
Official School Opening

On Friday 7th September, the Bishop will officially open our school extension. He has set out the timetable for his visit. There will be a church service for the school pupils at 11:00a.m., the speeches and official dedication will begin at 11:45a.m. There will be speeches, a ribbon will be cut, the plaque will be unveiled and the guests will be invited to have a tour of the school followed by refreshments. The school will close early at 1:00p.m. for all pupils. We hope that most parents will be able to attend the opening to celebrate the occasion with us. We will send out a newsletter with more details next week. We will be looking for volunteers to assist with car parking, transporting extra chairs from Kilmeen Parish Hall and with the refreshments.
Clean up of the School Yard

On Monday 3rd September, we are looking for volunteers to assist us to sweep the school yard, shelter and paths. There is a lot of loose gravel on it which we would like to remove before the opening, for aesthetic and safety reasons. If any parents are free on Monday afternoon and have spare yard brushes, we would really appreciate your assistance.
Computer trolley

We have a computer trolley which we no longer want. It has wheels and three shelves. If anyone would like it, please let us know. 

Pupil Personal Accident Insurance

We have taken out pupil personal accident insurance for all pupils. We choose the 24-hour cover option to cover any school tours or activities that may take place outside of school hours. The cost of the insurance was €8 per pupil, this will be covered by your voluntary subscription.
.
Eight tips for parents to help the school run smoothly.

1. Support our healthy eating policy by only giving your child a treat on a Friday. Please do not send nuts into school in your child’s lunchbox.
2. Prevent headlice from spreading by tying your child’s hair back if it is long.

3. If you need to contact the teachers during school hours, try to ring during break times which are between 11:00 – 11:10 and 12:45 – 1:15.

4. Send your child to school with a raincoat so that they can go outside as much as possible in poor weather.

5. Pupils should arrive in the mornings between 8:40 – 8:50a.m. and they should be collected between 2:30 – 2:35p.m.

6. Check your child’s bag for newsletters and sign your child’s homework journal every night.

7. Every pencil case should contain a writing pencil, a sharpener, an eraser, a ruler and colouring pencils. The senior classroom should also have a fountain pen and eraser pen.

8. It is helpful if all their belongings are labeled.

Dates for your Diary
Monday 3rd September

Clean up of the school grounds

Friday 7th September


Official School Opening, commencing at 11:45a.m.
Tuesday 11th September

Road Safety Talk

Thursday 27th September

Diocesan Church Service for Primary Schools for the 






Senior classroom only

Saturday 29th September

PTA Bingo Night

Friday 26th October


School closes for the Halloween holidays

The Board of Management of Ballymoney National School

wishes to invite you

to

The Official Opening of our School Extension

by

The Right Reverend Dr. Paul Colton

on

Friday 7th September 2018 at 11:45a.m.
